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To: Lisa Taylor, Freedom of Information Officer,
University at Albany
State University of New York

This is a request--a Freedom of Information request--to review the files
concerning the rebuilding of the NanoTech pond located near Fuller Road.

The pond is on University land but it is being rebuilt by NanoTech, I
believe.

I am president of the McKownville Improvement Associlation--a neighbor or the
State University at Albany. I am also a retired professor (emeritus) of
economics from the University, a former Faculty Grand Marshall for the
University and a Collins Fellow at the University. My home phone is 489-3909
and my address is 5 Norwood Street, Albany, NY 12203.

The documents that I would like to have access to include----available
inspection reports relating to the project; Notice of Intent concerning the
Stormwater Pollution Prevention Report; and the Letter of

Acknowledgement concerning the project. If there are additional documents
that would shed light on what is going on~-SPDES documents, for example, and
Environmental Impact Declarations---those would also be appreciated.

The Association regrets that no notice about the project was forwarded to
the neighborhood concerning the rebuilding project----- this has caused much
anxiety by neighbors on Warren Street, Loughlin and those living on other
nearby streets. So we now find ourselves trying to gain accurate information
concerning the project and whether it is meeting the standards set forth in
laws, rules and regulations.

As I understand the Freedom of Information laws, there should be no cost
imposed on the Association for looking at the documents----- though
reasonable charges may for imposed for obtaining copies of documents.

Since the neighbors are terribly upset by what is going on in the land near
their backyards, I would appreciate it if these documents could be made

available sooner rather than later.

Thank you.
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